
December 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
Custodial 

- Preparing for Christmas Break cleaning. 
- Currently have 2 custodians still out on leave. 

Maintenance 

- Had some minor repairs for Rooptop HVAC units in DHS gym 
- 2 quotes for gym bleachers has been provided to the district.  Working on details of the 

project. 
- The maintenance truck has been wired and prepped for a new snow plow. 

 

Property Acquisition 

- O’Rourke Demolition will be at API on Dec. 14th to begin an estimate on the demolition 
of API. 

- Cardinal Engineering and Surveying is completing surveying for Project One 
- Still working on closing date for apartments and API properties. 

   

School Safety 

- SRO Brendel is reviewing all school maps and crisis plans.  He is working with 
administrators to update our plans. 

- We have upgraded the Raptor visitor ID system to now also be our Emergency 
Management System.  We will begin integrating the system over the next several 
months.   

- We are getting quotes to put a video camera and security lock on the front door of the 
board office. 
 

Transportation 

- The new school bus purchase was completed and approved on Dec. 1st.  It is a 72 
passenger conventional bus.  Total cost is around $135,000 

- We had 17 extracurricular field trips in November. 
- We had 3 academic field trips in November. 

Student Attendance/DPP 

- Current Enrollment is 770 – 405 at LES and 365 at DHS. 
- There was 2 enrollments and 5 withdrawals in the month of November. 
- Attendance for the year is 91.55%.  LES is at 92.73%  DHS is at 90.26%. 


